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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, January 13, 2016
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:34 a.m. on Wednesday, January 13, 2016, in the City Council chamber, by the Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni.
In attendance: Council Members John Crescimbeni (Chair), Al Ferraro, Scott Wilson; Commissioners Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., Jill D. Haskell, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Stephen Swann, Penny Thompson, Steven T. Jenkins (Ex Officio); Council Member Jim Love, State Representative Lake Ray, Commissioners Ralph C. Hodges and Gary Anderson were excused; John Flowe, Environmental Quality Division; Jordon Elsbury, Administration; James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board; Geoff Sample, James Peluso, St. Johns River Water Management District; Helena Parola, Planning & Development Department; Tom Kallemeyn, Florida Department of Environmental Protection; Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural & Marine Resources Division; Brian Burket, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; Tom Bartol, JEA; Guy Parola, Downtown Investment Authority; Scott Skinner, JaxPort; Samantha Lane; John Nooney;Janet Pringle; Brian Hughes; Charlotte Hughes; Kevin Kuzel, Executive Council Assistant; Jessica Morales, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its December 9, 2015 monthly meeting.
The first item on the agenda was Ordinance 2016-18, Auth Appl to Fla Inland Navigation Dist for 2016-2017 Grants for Specified Waterways-Related Projs; Auth Grant Agreemts for such Grants; Acknowledging Funding Requirements; Designate Oversight by Parks, Recreation & Community Svcs Dept….  

The Waterways Commission’s FIND Subcommittee had met and vetted the projects list that the Administration proposes to submit to FIND for funding.  The Subcommittee had voted to recommend approval of the projects listed in this ordinance.  
Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural & Marine Resources Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, summarized the Subcommittee meeting that met on November 11, 2015 to discuss and prioritize FIND projects.  She explained the FIND application process indicating that the FIND application had to be forwarded to Duval County’s FIND Commissioner by early February 2016.  The Commissioners discussed the projects and asked Ms. Meeks about specifics. On a motion by Commissioner Raymond Pringle, and seconded by Commissioner Lane Burnett, the Commission voted 9-0 to recommend approval of Ordinance 2016-18.
Council Member Scott Wilson offered an amendment that would add Exchange Island to the projects list.  The amendment was approved.

Guy Parola, Downtown Redevelopment Manager, Downtown Development Authority, apprised the Commission on marina slips allotted to various sites downtown.  He also cited slips that already exist.  Mr.  Parola indicated that 603 slips had been allotted.  Downtown sites for slips include the Shipyards, the Aetna Building, and the Strand.  Jody McDaniel, Planning & Development Department, explained that the City of Jacksonville will have to petition the Florida Fish & Wildlife Conservation Commission to change the Manatee Protection Plan to accommodate the additional slips in downtown Jacksonville.
The Commission next heard a presentation on the Benefits of Adaptive Programming by Bob McIver, Neurologic Clinical Specialist, Brooks Rehabilitation.  In his PowerPoint presentation, Mr. McIver defined Neuroplasticity and its role in physical and mental health.
The presentation defined Neuroplacity as “….the brain’s ability to reorganize itself by forming new neural connections throughout life.  Neuroplasticity allow neurons (nerve cells) in the brain to compensate for injury and disease and to adjust their activities in response to new situations or to changes in their environment.”  Mr. McIver explained that adaptive programming gives individuals access to waterways and makes them more in control of their lives; it gives them a sense of independence.  Mr. McIver explained how adaptive sports and adaptive sailing have given many people access to the waterways that they did not previously have.  In adaptive sailing, modern technology has had a significant role in providing the ability for anyone to sail including people with mobility deficits, children with developmental delays and individuals whose vision is impaired.  Benefits from adaptive spots include improved self-esteem, improved muscle control, the prevention of sedentary lifestyle, social isolation and drug abuse.
In the monthly status report on the St. Johns River, water quality and manatees, Dr. Quinton White reported that it is finally turning cold and that has resulted in the river water temperature falling; the recent rainfall has lessened salinity in the river.  Dr. White noted recent news reporting about the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service proposing to change the manatees’ status under the Endangered Species Act.  The Service proposes to downgrade the manatees from ‘endangered’ to “threatened’ status.  Owing to the growth of the manatee’s population, Dr. White said that the proposed change is appropriate.  He feels that the manatee will still be protected.
Dr. White indicated that the winter survey of dolphins in our waterways starts tomorrow (January 14th).  Dr. White reported that work on the Maritime Management Plan continues.  A meeting was held in December at the Blue Cypress community center.  The meeting was a public presentation to get the public’s input.

Dr. Pinto reported that there had been no manatee fatalities since the Commission last met.  The water temperature has been warm; when it starts to get cold, manatees will head for warm water outfalls and rescues will be required.  The colder temperatures will also result in the risk of manatees dying of cold stress.   Recently, manatees had to be rescued from the Ortega Basin.  Two manatees had been sighted at JEA’s Northside generating station.
In the St. Johns Riverkeeper’s Issues Update, Lisa Rinaman reported that there was no news to report regarding the proposed dredging project.  She commented on meetings that had been held regarding the Central Florida Water Initiative and its status.  The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni raised the issue of a constitutional challenge to having a non-Duval County  River Water Management Commission vote to initiate something that is going to impact Duval County without having any Duval County input,
In Public Comments, John Nooney remarked on the proposed ADA handicapped kayak launch at the School Board property.  He felt that someone had to actually go to the School Board and ask for their approval of a kayak launch.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:09 A.M.
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